MINUTES
BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:              May 12, 2014

TIME:               10:00 A.M.

PLACE:            500 N. Calvert Street

                         Room 308

                         Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:       John Mettee, Chairman

                         Brian Dunne

                         Donald Ocker

                         Daniel Lavelle

                         Thomas Orisich

ABSENT:          John Jensen

OTHERS 

PRESENT:       Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                         James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director

                         Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                         Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                         Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER    

John Mettee, Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Ocker, seconded by Mr. Orisich and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2014 meeting as written.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE

Donald Ocker reported that there are no open complaints.  There may be one complaint, if the person signs the complaint forms and submits additional information.  


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Dunne, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report.

CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received an e-mail from Steve Long, Land Survey Supervisor for Montgomery County Department of Transportation, Engineering Division, asking if he is responsible for setting right of way markers that are moved or destroyed in the process of a construction project or if the original consultant on the job is no longer on contract.  Ms. Trust will draft a letter to Montgomery County to get more information on the county's process.  The Board said it is up to the surveyor if he wants to accept responsibility of signing and sealing the plats.


The Board reviewed an e-mail from Kristin Downer that was forwarded from the Professional Engineers Board asking if a professional license is required in the State of Maryland to perform subsurface utility engineering and utility coordination work.  The Board concluded that they needed more information before they could provide an answer.  Ms. Edwards will send a letter to Ms. Downer asking what kind of services the company is providing and exactly what kind of work are they doing.


The Board reviewed an e-mail from Michael J. Zoltek of VP Surveying and Mapping that was forwarded from the Professional Engineers Board inquiring whether a Professional Engineer can sign off on topographic data in Maryland.  The Board concluded that a professional engineer can sign as long as the engineer has experience and education in the subject matter.

The Board received  a memo from Maryland Society of Surveyors announcing they have retained the firm of John M. Palatiello & Associates, Inc. to provide association management services.  JMP&A will provide overall association management services and guide the day-to-day operations of the society.  Mr. Palatiello will serve as the Executive Director for MSS.
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OLD BUSINESS

Digital Signatures 


The Board agreed to amend its regulations to allow licensees to use digital signatures if they desire.  Other design boards are moving in this direction.  Ms. Trust suggested that this change be made as part of the revisions to the minimum standards of practice which is currently under going review. 
LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
House Bill 702


The Board discussed House Bill 702 which becomes effective October 1, 2014.  It has some unintended consequences due to a drafting error which will make the process complicated.  Ms. Trust stated that she will re-write the law so that a bill can be introduced next year. 

Firm Permit Bill

Ms. Trust reported that the firm permit bill failed.  It may have a better chance of passing if it has an outside sponsor.
OTHER BUSINESS


Motion (III) was made by Brian Dunne, and seconded by Don Ocker to cancel the July 2, 2014 board meeting.  After discussion, Brian Dunne amended the motion to say that the June 16, 2014 meeting be cancelled and the July 2, 2014 be held as scheduled.  Motion seconded by Don Ocker and unanimously carried.
APPLICATIONS FOR LAND SURVEYOR-IN-TRAINING EXAMINATION

1.  Thomas E. Benassi - approved.

2.  Jason D. Stanley - approved.

3.  Douglas M. Sanders - approved.

APPLICATIONS FOR CPC PROVIDER

1.  FDA (Failure & Damage Analysis, Inc.) - approved.
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APPLICATION DENIALS


One application for professional land surveyor corporation was denied for incompleteness.


One application for professional land surveyor by reciprocity was denied for incompleteness.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (IV) for approval was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. 

Ocker and unanimously carried.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (V) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.

________ With Corrections

___X____ Without Corrections

Signed by John Mettee, Chairman, July 2, 2014.
